                                   SOUTH TANGIPAHOA PARISH PORT COMMISSION
                                               TUESDAY FEBRUARY 8, 2011 – 12:00 NOON

                                                       MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING
President Mark Griggs called the meeting to order at 12:00 noon on Tuesday February 8, 2011 at the office of the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission, 163 W. Hickory Street, Ponchatoula, Louisiana.
Commissioner Michael Williams led the Pledge of Allegiance and followed with the invocation.

Commissioners Present:  Don Boihem, Don Bankston, Lucas Watkins , Mark Griggs, Parker Layrisson and 


            Michael Williams 
Commissioner Absent:   Daryl Ferrara 
Others Present:  Patrick Dufresne, Director; Helen Muller, Secretary; George E. Lowe, Don Boudreaux and Cindy Benitez with the Tangipahoa Public Relations/Action News.
All visitors were introduced and welcomed. 
It was moved by Commission Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Williams that the Commission adopt the Agenda as presented.  Motion passed unanimously.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 

It was moved by Commissioner Bankston and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the South Tangipahoa Parish Port Commission adopt the minutes, as presented, of its Regular meeting held on January 11, 2011. Motion passed unanimously. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:
It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Watkins that the Commission amend its agenda to exclude the Treasurer’s Financial Report for the month ending January 31, 2011 until the next regular meeting in March, since the January bank statements had not yet been received.  Motion passed unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS:

1.  Bayou Diesel, LLC Update
Port Director Dufresne announced that the Bayou Diesel update would be a closed line item, in the future, now that the $750,000 Cooperative Endeavor Agreement project is completed.   A confirmation was received from LED saying that all the documents were received and were acceptable to its satisfaction regarding the Commission’s commitment. 

George E. Lowe, Project Manager, provided a Status Report update for the period covering January 7 through February 07, 2011.  He reported on the following items:  New potential client information; fill and soil stabilization material from I-55 work, defined as Skidabrader, which is a mechanical process that removes 1/8th  of the surface off the finished concrete and exposes the small aggregate below the top surface; Concrete dust and chips are collected in the process and can be used as fill material and soil stabilization; discussed MCC Progress in regards to  financing and funding sources for Phase I & Phase II; soil borings for bulkhead project is completed; elevation inconsistencies; reviewing material specs for the bulkhead project; and discussed grading, drainage lines and lift pumps to improve system.   In concluding his report, Lowe reported attending a successful and productive meeting held on Monday, February 7, 2011, to further discuss an original lease package with Bill Hanson, representative for MCC.  Other attendees were Andre Coudrain, Don Boihem and Patrick Dufresne. 
Don Boudreaux, co-owner of Purus Industries, reported that clients’ business at the port is steady.  The blending process and trans-loading of material by rail and truck is doing well.   He thanked the Commission for its support and interest in their operation and he looks forward to expanding the operation in the future.  
3.   Crown Castle Cell Tower Lease Update 

Port Director Pat Dufresne reported that he met with Andre Coudrain, Port attorney, to review lease 

 issues in regards to prior negotiations with Crown Castle and the existing tower lease at Port Manchac.  
 4.   Prospective Tenant (s) Research Information
Patrick Dufresne, Executive Director, informed the Commission that a meeting was held on Monday, February 7, 2011 with Mr. Bill Hanson, a representative with MCC; Andre Coudrain; George Lowe; and Commissioner Don Boihem to review and further discuss the original proposed lease agreement that was modified by MCC.  Discussed were the following matters:  Basic lease; lease to include three (3) Phases; LA Port investor Tax Credits.   A meeting was scheduled (2/9/11) with potential prospects who will be attending the TEDF luncheon and then tour the port facility prior to their tentative 2:00 p.m. meeting at the Commission’s office to discuss their interest in the port facility for their company’s operation.   In addition, a representative from the Port of New Orleans has a container client that ships container cargo and is interested in container storage space at the port. A meeting was scheduled for Thursday, February 10,2011 to further discuss the container storage possibilities with the prospect. 
4. DOTD- Port Priority State Project:  SPN 578-53-0012

Port Director Pat Dufresne reported that the borings for the bulkhead were completed and the Port should be receiving the test results soon.  The Commission was informed that the LA DOTD Port Priority Application for SPN 578-53-0012 will be executed in three (3) phases:  Phase I- Rail Spur Improvements; Phase II- Bulkhead w/Tiebacks and Related Backfill/Dredge Material; and Phase III – Hard-Surface Lay-down Trans-loading Area and Internal Roadway and Parking Area/Office Improvements-Bldg.#2.  The total three (3) Phases Project cost SPN 578-53-0012 is $3,000,564. An amendment to a previous resolution in regards to Phase I- Rail Spur Improvements may be discussed at the March meeting. DOTD will be forwarding a supplemental resolution for approval once the proposed bid package is accepted/awarded.  
NEW BUSINESS:
1.  Reschedule Regular Commission Meeting Date for March
Discussed was the rescheduling of the March meeting date since Mardi Gras ( March 8th) is a Holiday and falls on the second Tuesday of the month,  which is normally the Commission’s monthly meeting date. 
It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Boihem that the Commission move its next regular meeting date to Tuesday, March 15, 2011 at  12:00 noon.   Motion passed unanimously.

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Bankston that the Commission approve for payment an invoice from George Lowe for services rendered, January 7, 2011 thru February 7, 2011, in the amount of $2,750 regarding SPN 578-53-0012 Port Management project. Motion passed unanimously.

2.   Executive Session – Discuss ongoing Legal Issues and Confidential Negotiations, Trade Secrets and Personnel.

It was moved by Commissioner Layrisson and seconded by Commissioner Boihem for the Commission to go into Executive Session to discuss confidential negotiations, trade secrets and personnel. Motion passed unanimously.

It was moved by Commissioner Boihem and seconded by Commissioner Layrisson for the Commission to go back into Regular Session.  Motion passed unanimously.
 No action was taken in Executive Session.
REMARKS:
Port Director Patrick Dufresne announced the Tangipahoa Economic Development Foundation Quarterly Luncheon on Wednesday, February 9, 2011 at  Middendorf’s Seafood Restaurant  in Manchac.

PAL – Ports Association of Louisiana Annual Conference will be held in Shreveport, LA on March 23-25, 2011 

Having no further business, a motion for adjournment was made by Commissioner Boihem, seconded by Commissioner Bankston.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m.  
________________________________

Don Boihem, Secretary
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